
CSNSW: Level 3 schools
From 8 November, all schools will operate on updated Level 3 settings for the remainder of
Term 4.
Term 1 2022 settings are under review and will be updated as soon as possible.
Updated 4 November 2021

Visitors and volunteers on site

Fully vaccinated visitors – such as volunteers, allied health partners and other external
providers, and non-school-based Diocesan and RI/MPJP staff – are allowed on site to support
curriculum delivery, wellbeing programs and school operations that maintain student cohorts.
These include programs such as reading support, canteens, uniform shops and gardening.
Workers supporting the infrastructure development and maintenance of schools can continue to
work on site. This includes contractors, general assistants, farm hands and other grounds
support staff.
Other vaccinated visitors may request the school’s permission to come on site to conduct
relevant work duties (such as media, representatives from agencies such as the NSW
Ombudsman, researchers, members of parliament and their staff, union officials). These
decisions are at the discretion of the school.
Visitors may visit more than one school site in a day.
All visitors must sign in using the QR code and show proof of vaccination status on entry to the
school site.
School staff should consult with their principal in the first instance to establish if a visitor is to be
allowed on site or not.


